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Headteacher Message 
Dear Parents, Carers and Students, 
This has been an inspiring couple of weeks. As you will see from some of the articles and 
photographs below, we have had visits to Cambridge, the Tate Modern and whole school 
activities for World Book Day and International Women’s Day.  
This year, we combined our World Book Day and IWD staff/ student dress up. Students dressed 
up as inspiring women or as characters from books. Inspirational women included Michelle 
Obama, Stevie Nicks, Emmeline Pankhurst and Margaret Ann Bulkley who lived as a man (Dr 
James Barry) in order to become a pioneering surgeon, carrying out the first successful 
caesarean delivery. This was not a fact I knew until one of our students told me this morning! 
Staff were characters from Dickens, popular murder mysteries, Shakespeare and Peter Pan.  

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 



 

 



 

 
 

Meanwhile, we welcomed 14 volunteers from outside school for a ‘What’s my Line’ activity 
with our year 9s who had to guess their profession. They included a boxer, animator, writer, 
financier, scientist and structural engineer and included some of our ex-students. Visitors were 
very complimentary about our students, as ever, and this is such a great opportunity for them 
to see and talk to women who look like them who have been successful in a range of different 
roles.  



 

 



 

 



 
 
 
I joined the art department and our year 11s for a visit to the Tate Modern on Thursday where 
they were exploring the theme of power for their GCSE exam. It was a pleasure to talk to 
students about their interpretations of the theme: the power of nature, perspective, place, 
political power, culture and identity. In seeing the exhibitions first hand, they were inspired by 
contemporary artists and exposed to different media. Thank you to Ms Wills, Ms Healey and Ms 
Hepworth for organising the event.  
Thank you to all parents who attended year 7 parents’ evening, to our staff and to Ms 
Desbenoit for organising. Thank you to all parents who sought out Ms Desbenoit and I or who 
wrote to you with your glowing feedback.  
 
Wishing you a restful weekend 
Ms Marriott 

Year 10 Trip to the University of Cambridge 
On Tuesday 20th February, a group of ten students from Year 10 visited Gonville and Caius 
College. 
Here are some reviews and photos from the day: 
 
The trip to Cambridge was fantastic, and I had blast ! We spoke with first and third year 
university students, and I learned an enormous amount of knowledge from them. I discovered 
that stressful weeks can occur at least once or twice a term, if not more, and that they are 
extremely common. I also discovered that some people use university as an opportunity to leave 
their area and relocate to a place with lots of new people to make friends with and earn a 
degree. I also discovered that going to university involves more than just studies; you also need 



to learn how to manage your work-life balance. You'll have time to engage in other things as 
well as studies. You can get engaged with sports teams and societies at any university. There 
are options for students to volunteer at some universities. Overall Cambridge was a great place, 
especially its beautiful surroundings. I now have a clear understanding of whether I want to 
attend this university when I'm older thanks to this trip. I'm thankful I was able to take 
advantage of this amazing opportunity and experience, and I am glad I got to seize it. 
- Rania 10H 
 
I personally really enjoyed the trip. I thought it was very informative - for example, I did not 
know that "societies" exist, or that The University of Cambridge was made up of several colleges, 
with some sections from the 14th century. The design of the Gonville and Caius college looked 
almost like a castle on the outside, but on the inside, it had a complimentary mix of modern and 
traditional design, in both the events at the college and the interior design. The area of 
Cambridge itself has its own quiet charm - it isn't a big city like London, but people still seem to 
walk with the same sense of purpose. I would love to visit it again and perhaps see some other 
colleges and how they compare. 
- Gina M 10G 
 
On Tuesday 20th February, a lucky ten of us Year 10 students got the chance to travel for a day 
outing to Gonville and Caius college in Cambridge University along with three other schools 
from the borough. 
After around an hour coach ride from school, we were greeted immediately with the greenery 
and architecture of Cambridge, and shortly began a walk towards Gonville and Caius, one of 
Cambridge's oldest undergraduate colleges out of 29. We were then greeted by the Schools 
liaison, who gave us a great presentation on topics ranging from what 'Oxbridge' is- Cambridge 
and Oxford- and what differentiates it from other schools (like its ingenious supervision/tutorial 
systems where you get to pick the brain of a world class academic weekly) to general uni life 
and advice on finding your major. During this, we were all allowed the chance to ask questions 
to 4 undergraduates with a few being if they ever feel overwhelmed with their schedule, why 
they chose Cambridge, and what to do to prepare for University in Year 12; providing valuable 
insight on University you couldn't get anywhere else. 
Then we were lucky enough to get a tour from one of the undergraduate's, viewing the massive 
library, the common room and the famous plaque and office of Stephen Hawking, who was a 
fellow there for many years, asking her questions about her experience along the way. 
We then went to have lunch in a beautiful hall, and then made our way to the museum of 
Zoology, where we examined everything animal from a massive whale skeleton to Reptilia and a 
woolly mammoth reimagining. 
Following an eventful day, we once again boarded our coach back to school reflecting on life 
post sixth form or college, now with much more knowledge of our prospects than ever before. 
- Serena 10W 
 
The day out in Cambridge was a very good experience as they answered many questions I had 
and more. This experience was very useful especially as I was unsure of universities I would want 
to go to or whether I wanted to be on campus or in the city. The lecture and the Q&A with the 



university students helped me think of what I would like to pursue in the future. Additionally, the 
museum journey was very adventurous, and I learnt new information at the zoology museum. I 
learnt that university is more about independent study, but the lectures and seminars never 
leave you with unanswered questions. This trip did really help my confidence and is pushing me 
to want to aim higher so I could one day go to a prestigious university such as Cambridge or 
Oxford. Overall, my favourite part was the tour of Cambridge and seeing many interesting 
artefacts from several years ago. This trip was very motivational. 
- Nujhat H 10S 
 
The trip to Cambridge was very intriguing as it helped me get a better understanding of what 
life will be like at university. Firstly, we went to Gonville and Caius College to get a talk about the 
benefits of university, accommodation and many other topics. We had a tour around the whole 
of the college where we saw Stephen Hawking’s memorial stone, John Venn’s Venn diagram, 
the museum of zoology, and two giant libraries which altogether was an awesome experience. 
Overall, I enjoyed learning about the history of the university/college and recommend this 
wonderful experience. 
- Aisha H 10G 
 
The trip was very interesting. It helped me understand different approaches to studying, ways to 
pick your ideal university and the perks of Cambridge as it is a top university. We went to see the 
student accommodation, including Gonville and Caius College and learnt about different 
societies. There is a society for everything you can imagine including The Appreciation of Taylor 
Swift! After the discussion and tour we went to see where the students studied which was very 
cool. Overall, I think it was a good trip as it gave me insight into how university works. 
- Klaudia R 10C 

 
 
Two websites were recommended to help students research degree subjects and to assist with 
super-curricular ideas:  
HE+ (myheplus.com)  
Staircase12 - University College Oxford (Univ) - Staircase12 
Super-curricular activities take subjects into more depth. They are not the same as extra-
curricular activities. 
 
Ms Robinson 
Challenge Coordinator 
 



 

International Women's Day - Year 8 Calendar Design 
Year 8 students were designing the calendar with their admired women and famous quotes to 
celebrate International Women's Day on Friday 8th March 2024. 

 

 



 
 

 



 

 

World Book Day Shelfies 
To celebrate WSFG World Book Day, the English Faculty invited staff to "Share a Shelfie" with 
the students. Staff took photos of the books that they loved from their childhood, and books 
that are currently reading or will be reading in the future. 
Here are some of the "Shelfies" shared by our staff. 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 
 
 



Faculty News - PE 
On Friday the 1st of March 11 year 7s were nominated by their PE teachers to go to Woodford 
Rugby Club for a Fun day of Rugby and lots of Mud!! The girls all had a brilliant time learning 
and practicing new skills and playing lots of fun games, all lead by expert coaches.  
Ms Childs 
Head of PE 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 
 
 



Global Alliance Calendar 

Global Alliance Calendar - March - by the students of 7W 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



Information for Parent and Carer 

School Office Information 

School email – info@wsfg.waltham.sch.uk is monitored Monday to Friday between 9am to 
3pm, and we aim to respond to emails within three working days. 
Information regarding term dates, upcoming events and general school enquires can be found 
on our website Walthamstow School for Girls - Home (wsfg.waltham.sch.uk). 
Contact information:  
If you are aware of any recent changes to parent/carer contact information such as; 

• Change of address 
• New telephone or mobile number 
• New email address 
• Change of person on Students emergency contact list  

Please email the school office via info@wsfg.waltham.sch.uk with students’ name, form and 
the reason for the change of details.  
It is vital we have up to date contact information for all students at WSFG. 
Appointments during school time:  
If a student needs to leave school early for an appointment, please ensure you remind them of 
the time they will need to come to reception. We are unable to send appointment reminders to 
students during break (11:10 – 11:30) and lunch times (12:30 – 13:30). Proof of appointments 
will need to be shown to front office staff or emailed into the school. 
Student absences:  
Student absences must be reported via telephone 020 8509 9446 option 1 before 9am to 
ensure they are dealt with promptly. If unanswered, please leave a voicemail with your child’s 
name, form and reason for absence. Should this fail, please respond to absence text message. 
Due to the high-volume emails received, we cannot guarantee your absences notification will 
be seen and actioned before absence text messages are sent. 

Payment Deadline for Instrument/Vocal Tuition for the Summer Term 

The payment deadline for instrumental/vocal tuition for the Summer term is Thursday 
21st March 2024.  
If payment is not made by this date, lessons will not be timetabled.  
Please log onto sQuid to make payment.  
If you previously applied for financial assistance, you need to re-apply this term by emailing Mr 
Jalil (r.jalil@wsfg.waltham.sch.uk). 
Ms Bradshaw 



Term Key Dates 

Key Dates of the Spring Term: 
Thursday 28th March – last day of Spring term (Early closure for last day of term) 

School Calendar 2023 - 2024 

 



Enrichment Programme Autumn Term 2023-2024 

 
 
 
 
 



PE Extra- Curricular Timetable 

 

Focus of the Fortnight (4th to 15th March 2024) 

4th – 15th March 2024 
The Focus 
Punctuality to School and to Lessons 
The Sanctions 

• If you are late to school, without a good reason such as an appointment – traffic or 
public transport is NOT a good reason. 

• If you are late x2 times in a week, you will be given a half hour detention in the following 
week. 

• If you are late to a lesson without a note showing the reason for your lateness, expect to 
challenged by your teacher about your punctuality to their lesson. 

Remember: Being on time is a good habit to form! 

Vaping risks – Met Police 

The Metropolitan Police have informed of us of five young people aged 14-16 years who on 
29th January 2024 were hospitalised with relatively serious health harms having used vapes 
which toxicology results have confirmed to contain Spice. Last week, we received a report from 
the Metropolitan Police of vapes containing cannabis involving 2 young people who also 



experienced health harms. At present we do not know how wide the issue of vapes containing 
illegal drugs is, and whether the young people involved planned to buy illegal drugs. 
In the latest incident, the vape was a blue and purple coloured rechargeable metal vape device 
labelled ‘Vaporesso’, which held blue liquid residues within a clear plastic chamber of a silver 
and black cartridge. 
The police are advising that: 
1. If you have any reports of similar incidents in your area, please complete an LDIS form and 
share this information with the london.drugalerts@dhsc.gov.uk 
Any further information should be submitted using an LDIS form (attached), with local partners 
informed and submitted to london.drugalerts@dhsc.gov.uk 

Top Tips to keep Secondary School Children Reading 

• Liaise with their English teachers or librarian at school. Teachers will be only too willing 
to give you ideas and reading recommendations, and most secondary schools are 
actively pushing reading and clubs where the pupils have discussions. 

• Keep an open mind on your children's reading choices. If they want to read horror, let 
them try it. Even when some of the language is tough, that encouraged them to look up 
and learn that more difficult vocabulary. The same applies with graphic novels – there 
are some great ones out there. 

• Give them lots of options – borrow books from the library, buy books for holidays and 
birthdays; the more books you expose them to, the more chance one might hook them.  

• Read to them – hearing a snippet of a book, or a sample from an online shopping 
website (you can usually download the first chapter for free) might be enough to draw 
them in. 

• Less can be more. Don't let huge books put your children off. There are lots of shorter, 
less intimidating books out there. 

• Read yourself – if you try to foster that kind of environment where reading is the norm, 
hopefully your children will buy into it. 

• Audiobooks are just as valuable as written books. Waltham Forest libraries have a loan 
service where you can download the audio versions of the books onto your phone and 
listen through that. You can play audiobooks on long journeys to break up the 
monotony. 

At the end of the day, there's no magic recipe, and you can only try your best. 



 
FINDING THE NEXT BOOK TO READ 
For some ideas about books to read, authors, competitions and booklists which give you 
relevant reading ages, you can log on to www.booktrust.org.uk. This month, the crime writer, 
Sophie McKenzie is featured recommending books for teenage readers. 
Ms Kelly, LRC.   

Emergency School Closures or Severe Weather 

In the event of an emergency school closure, the decision on whether the school stays open will 
be taken by the Headteacher after carrying out a risk assessment.  
In the event of severe weather, the school will remain open when possible. 
Information about any closure will be available on the school's website:   
www.wsfg.waltham.sch.uk 
by phone:   
020 8509 9446   
or via a text message   
We aim to send text messages to parents and carers, although there are sometimes delays in 
getting these messages through promptly, so please check the school’s website for up to date 
information.   
Please ensure that the School Office has on record up to date addresses and telephone 
numbers, including a mobile number and the person to contact in the case of a student 
emergency.   
It is essential that the school has at least one land line and a mobile number. 



Viewing Homework Tasks through Go4schools 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
We will be starting from this week setting homework tasks for students through our 
Go4Schools system. We have decided to move to this new system in response to parental 
feedback on being able to track and monitor homework set more easily. Those parents and 
carers with children in Years 8-11 should already have access to Go4schools, as we were using it 
as our system for sending out student assessment reports. Once you login into the system the 
Homework section of main homepage should start to display the various homework tasks being 
set by the various subject teachers. 
Parents and carers of Year 7 students should have received login information on how to access 
Go4Schools via our Data Team this week. If you have any problems registering your login details, 
accessing the system or general feedback about the Go4Schools system, please do let us know 
by contacting the school via info@wsfg.waltham.sch.uk 
Many Thanks, 
Mr Jalil 
Business Manager 

Bedrock Parents' Information Evening 

Please register for this event to find out why it is so important for students to improve their 
literacy through this online programme. 
Here is the link for you to register your email: https://bedrocklearning.org/bedrock-
features/bedrock-parents-evenings/ 

 

Community Events  

Please visit our school website to find out more community events: 
Walthamstow School for Girls - Community Events (wsfg.waltham.sch.uk) 



 



 

 

Our School History 

Mary Reeve Strang 

The building work currently taking place on the Town Hall site, is to become known as 
Hepworth Place. There are some links with the name Hepworth and our school. We are all 
familiar with Ms Hepworth, our art teacher but she has not given her name to the new area. 
The town hall was designed by Philip Hepworth in 1938. At the same time, he also designed the 
home of a former pupil and artist, Mary Reeve Strang. You can still see the house, called 
Pemberley, at 82 Tycehurst Hill, Loughton, Essex. Mary was an artist and publisher of stories for 
young girls. Her house was designed with space on the roof for a studio and she lived there 
until 1974. She wrote many articles for the Iris magazine from 1906 which you can find on our 
school website – About Us/Our School History/Iris Magazines 1906-1970. 
Ms Kelly, LRC. 

 



 

 

Contact Us 

 


